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On May the 18th, C-SCDC’s 
Mark Whitmer, Executive Direc-
tor, and Cecil M. Greene, Jr., 
Vice-Chairperson of the Board 
of Directors, were captured for 
the crimes they had committed 
(too many to mention) and 
were sentenced to one hour of 
hard labor collecting bail 
money to benefit the Muscular 
Dystrophy Association (MDA). 
Collectively our “Jailbirds” 
raised $762.00. 

The Annual Lock-Up was held 
at the Outback Steakhouse on 
May the 18th with hundreds of 
Fort Smith Community Leaders 
participating. This year the 
Lock-Up raised $68,288 to 
benefit Jerry’s Kids. 

 

 

Jailbird Mark “the Meerkat” Whitmer 

Jailbird Cecil “the Cobra” Greene 
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The 2011 Annual ACAAA Conference was 
held May 11th—13th in Hot Springs at the 
Arlington Hotel and Spa. The theme of the 
conference was “Focus on the Future.” The 
conference was packed with ideas, tools, 
networking opportunities, and timely in-
formation to help Arkansas community ac-
tion agencies “focus on the future”. 

C-SCDC Board member Cecil M. Greene, Jr. 
received a Supporter Action Award for 
outstanding support of community action. 

Weatherization Director, Debbie Biggs, 
was nominated for a CAPPY Award in the 
category of best performance in a leading 
role. She received a certificate of nomina-
tion but did not take home the CAPPY, but 
to us she is still a WINNER!! 

Other C-SCDC attendees included Michele 
Trawick, Nenya Perry and Sally Fisher. 

 

ACAAA President, Al West,  presents 

Cecil M. Greene, Jr. with a Supporter 

Action Award 

ACAAA President, Al West, presents 

Debbie Biggs with a certificate of 

nomination 




